## Holy Spirit Parish Pastoral Council

## December 6, 2016 Meeting Minutes

<u>Present:</u> Father Dick Schlosser, Pat Cahill, Kirsten Dige, Keith Hollenbeck, Keri Leggett, Conn McKelvey, Chris Munsterteiger

Absent: Elaine Becker, Ryan Bowman, Dawn Clutter-Collins, Logan Good, Scott Held, Kathy Malby

- 1. Opening Prayer. Kirsten read from the Letter of St. James. Discussion was followed by the Prayer to the Holy Spirit.
- 2. Approval of November minutes was made by consensus.
- 3. The Choice Wine. Religious Formation Commission is seeking a different program that would appeal to younger married couples as well as older married couples. In addition, they believe the 9-week commitment might be too burdensome for a busy family. Father is going to visit with Ryan Bowman to see if the Belt/Highwood area would like to test run The Choice Wine.
- 4. ME25. An update regarding the survey was tabled until the January meeting.
- 5. Status of Great Falls Catholic School System Proposal. We reviewed and discussed the Memorandum of Understanding between the Diocese of Great Falls-Billings and Holy Spirit Parish and Our Lady of Lourdes Parish.
- 6. "Forming Intentional Disciples" Book Discussion. The discussion of Chapter 6 was tabled until the January meeting.
- 7. Tithing Loose Collection. We decided to purchase a case of Bibles for the prison ministries.
- 8. Administrator's Report. Mark updated us on maintenance issues for the parish bus, entry door with swipe cards, sound system in the parish hall and the roofs at Holy Family. Additionally, there is now a Spanish Mass at Holy Family on Sunday nights.
- 9. Appreciative Inquiries. None.
- 10. Commission Reports. There was nothing to report.
- 11. Thank you cards: Deacon Bill.
- 12. Closing Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Leggett